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Low Vision Steering Group (LVSG) Newsletter – Issue 3

Learning how to ‘Deliver the Vision’ – Follow up to January’s Conference 

Those of you who attended the Department of Health Conference will know that it took place during the rather stormy weather conditions that occurred a few weeks ago. Sadly, the Conference came to a rather abrupt end, but everyone took home, on their somewhat difficult journeys, memories of the wealth of networking opportunities and the prospect of lots of Department of Health (DH) information to consider. Some of this information has already been made available to you in a recent News Flash and the DH has also made available some top tips, which can be accessed via the following snipped url (this will take you to a PowerPoint presentation):

http://snipurl.com/18z2r
A new addition on the RNIB Delivering the Vision site is a document outlining the DH’s newly published recommended standards in Low Vision. 

http://www.rnib.org.uk/xpedio/groups/public/documents/code/public_deliveringthevision.hcsp
The National Low Vision Steering Group are meeting this week and will be considering these standards and issues resulting from the Conference. Look out for feedback on this in future Newsletters.

What’s in a name?

One of the matters discussed at the previous Steering Group meeting in November was the tricky issue of what to call the Low Vision Services Committees (LVSCs). Even early on in 2000, when there were very few LVSCs established, a number of groups questioned the suitability of the title and a variety of difficult names to describe the work were proposed. Recently, the National Group has returned to this issue and decided to look to LVSCs themselves for a solution.  

Two questions:

1) Do you use the term Low Vision Services Committee or some alternative title? If so can you let us know what?

2) Can you suggest a better title? If so, please respond to Laura Beaumont – her email address is l.beaumont@vision2020uk.org.uk
It may seem a trivial matter but the National Group is very aware of the strength of the network of LVSCs and the value of having some linking form of identification. In its commissioning document, the DH proposes the creation of local eye health groups. 

We are not yet clear how these will operate and what their relationship to LVSCs will be. The one thing that is clear is that LVSCs need to ensure any new group is aware of its local presence and particularly of the importance of service user involvement.

Good practice right from the start

Often LVSCs struggle with the breadth and diversity of issues they have to tackle. The Low Vision Report is clear that LVSCs have a role in looking at all aspects of the low vision services. 

One area that many groups have tried to address begins right at the beginning of many people’s journey in the Eye Department. A recent report on BBC In touch identified that many Ophthalmologists don’t get the opportunity to undertake basic ‘visual awareness’ training such as training in sighted guide techniques and other aspects of sight loss.

On a positive note, this does seem to be something that the Royal College of Optometrists  (RCO) is trying to address. David Cotterell, Chairman of the Education Committee of the RCO, quoted from the new guidelines, 
"All trainees must be able to provide practical assistance for people with visual impairment. They must recognise problems with, and arrange appropriate modifications to, the clinical environment".


Mr Cornelius Rene, an ophthalmic surgeon who is also on the programme,  explained that in Cambridge they are going to introduce half a day of multidisciplinary training into their regular teaching programme.  

Please let us know if this is something that you have discussed at your LVSC. We are particularly pleased to hear about any new initiatives that have been instigated as result of discussions at LVSCs.

The transcript from the In Touch programme can be found at:

http://www.bbc.co.uk/radio4/factual/intouch_20070123.shtml
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